WORSLEY AND BOOTHSTOWN COMMUNITY COMMITTEE
Worsley Court House

Worsley

28th January, 2004

Meeting commenced:
7.30 p.m.
"
ended:
9.30 p.m.
PRESENT:
R. Garrido (Worsley Village Community Association) - in the Chair

Councillors B. Boyd and K. Garrido



B. Henson - Worsley Event Group




C. Wright - Salford Sea Cadets




P. Hassall - Worsley Methodist Church




B. Smith - Beesley Green Community Centre




A. Booth - Roe Green Bowling and Social Club




A. Grennan - Boothstown Luncheon Club




P. Ogden - Greenway




L. Wrightson - Moorside South Residents Association


ALSO IN ATTENDANCE:




S. Thompson - Area Co-ordinator




L. Slamon - Corporate Services Directorate




M. Leber - Education and Leisure Directorate

166.
APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE
Apologies for absence were submitted on behalf of Councillor B. Howard, T. Backhouse, A. Dunning, J. Dawson, M. Howard, A. Owen, S. Tittle and M. Shaw.

167.
MEMBERSHIP OF THE COMMUNITY COMMITTEE

RESOLVED:
THAT Mr. J.C. Wright be appointed as a voting representative of this Community Committee representing the Salford Sea Cadets.

168.
MRS. P. HAGUE - ELLESMERE SPORTS CLUB
P. Ogden reported that Mrs. P. Hague had forwarded an application for membership of the Community Committee to the City Council but had not received any acknowledgement.

L. Slamon indicated that the form had not been received by Committee Services and that she would contact Mrs. Hague to resolve the situation.

169.
MINUTES OF PROCEEDINGS

RESOLVED:
THAT the minutes of the meeting held on 26th November, 2003, be approved as a correct record.

170.
MATTERS ARISING FROM THE MINUTES

(a)
Refurbishment of Community Centres
Councillor B. Boyd reported that funding had now been received to enable the necessary refurbishment of the Beesley Green and Boothstown Community Centres to proceed.  He indicated that the refurbishment of Beesley Green Community Centre was to commence in February with the centre being closed for approximately 12 weeks.

B. Smith asked for his thanks that these works were finally proceeding be recorded in the minutes.


(b)
Computer on The Green
Councillor B. Boyd indicated that an alternative venue for the computer had not been found but that arrangements were being made for the computer to be accommodated in the newly refurbished Community Centre at Beesley Green when re-opened.

(c)
Proposed Hazelhurst Conservation Area
Councillor B. Boyd indicated that it had not been possible to progress this matter due to A. Dunning having family commitments and that this matter would be pursued as soon as possible.

(d)
Worsley Village Library
R. Garrido reported that Worsley Village Community Association had formed a Sub-Committee to take forward the proposal to develop a tourist/heritage information point at Worsley Village Library.  He indicated that it was hoped that the Sub-Committee would be meeting with R. Culpin, Education and Leisure Directorate, in the near future and that it would be possible to progress this to a stage where a decision could be made if it was feasible.

171.
WORSLEY COMMUNITY ASSOCIATION MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE
B. Smith reported that whilst he formerly represented Beesley Green Community Centre on this Community Committee he had also been requested to report any matters discussed at Community Committee meetings to the Worsley Community Association, and Members indicated that they were happy with this arrangement. 

172.
MONUMENT - WORSLEY GREEN
R. Garrido reported that Worsley Village Community Association had commissioned a structural survey of the monument on the Green which had been carried out in December, 2003, at a cost of over £1,000.  He indicated that a comprehensive survey report had been produced setting out the work needed to bring the monument up to a good standard costing from £30,000 to £50,000.  R. Garrido indicated that the Community Association were proposing to deal with the monument as part of a wider project including the renovation of the Green in general i.e. cobbling the roadways, tree surveys, provision of Victorian lights etc., and that a site visit was to take place on Monday, 2nd February, with Council officers to discuss the work and possible funding opportunities from outside bodies.

173.
BOOTHSTOWN METHODIST CHURCH
P. Hassall reported that a grant of £12,500 from the Local Heritage Initiative had been granted to Boothstown Methodist Church for research into the history of the church and the Methodist school and to engage residents in researching the history of the area.  He indicated that leaflets had been sent out to local residents and that it was hoped to produce two books, one book relating to the church and the school and the other containing peoples memories of Boothstown.

174.
DEVELOPMENT SERVICES LINK OFFICER - M. HODGSON
Councillor K. Garrido advised Members of the Community Committee that M. Hodgson would no longer be continuing as Link Officer for the Community Committee due to increased work commitments.  


RESOLVED:
(1) THAT a letter be sent on behalf of the Community Committee with a copy being forwarded to the Director of Development Services thanking M. Hodgson for his work and commitment in dealing with matters raised by the Community Committee.



(2) THAT the Director of Development Services be asked to advise Members when a new Link Officer for the area would be agreed.

175.
A FRESH START FOR HOUSING IN SALFORD - PRESENTATION
K. Scarlett and Officers of New Prospect Housing Limited gave a presentation (a) setting out the current housing position in Salford, (b) containing details of all types of housing stock in the city and explaining its role in the wider strategy, (c) indicating the challenges facing Salford City Council and (d) setting out actions for the future based upon the principles of;

· Customers come first.

· Choices for all.

· Performance excellence throughout the whole housing community.

Actions would be taken in three phases - awareness raising, sharing information and discussion and dialogue on options.  A number of points were raised arising from a presentation including that -

· The role of New Prospect Housing Limited.

· The proposal to develop local area housing plans.

· The housing stock and the position regarding difficult to let and empty properties.  P. Ogden referred to the need to retain Sub-Post Offices to assist in building a community which was an important aspect of local housing when considering the reasons why it was difficult to let certain properties and stressed the importance of community links.

· The need to encourage a tenant representative to serve on this Community Committee.

· The proposed re-evaluation of the Council Tax within the next few years.  Councillor B. Boyd indicated that it was in this Committee’s best interest to see other areas improve in the future.

· The position regarding private landlords.  Members were advised of the Council’s powers in relation to dealing with private landlords.


RESOLVED:
THAT K. Scarlett and Officers be thanked for the above presentation; and that it be noted that further presentations would be made to the Community Committee as appropriate.

176.
THE IMPLICATIONS OF NEW WARD BOUNDARIES FOR


COMMUNITY COMMITTEES

S. Thompson introduced a report indicating that (a) the Electoral Committee had proposed changes to all boundaries which were to come into effect in June, 2004, with elections to all Council seats, and (b) the effect of this in respect of this Committee was that Worsley and the new ward of Boothstown and Ellenbrook would form the Community Committee of Worsley and Boothstown.

Members of the Community Committee discussed the proposals with reference being made to the new schools which would come into the area i.e. Moorside High School, Broadoak Primary School and Ellenbrook Primary School and to the need to encourage community members and groups from the new area to attend future meetings of the Community Committee.

RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the Chair of this Committee write to the Chairs of the Little Hulton and Walkden and Swinton Community Committees inviting them to attend a future meeting of this Committee and offering to attend meetings of their Committees to explain the role of this Committee and welcome any new elected Members.



(2) THAT S. Thompson in liaison with A. Dunning continue to network with the schools and other organisations within the area to be included within this Community Committee area following the ward boundary revisions.

177.
WORSLEY TOURISM FORUM ARRANGEMENTS FOR THE LAUNCH
M. Leber introduced a report containing details of arrangements for the Worsley Tourism Strategy launch which was to be held on Saturday, 20th March, 2004, at Worsley Court House.

The report contained details of the draft programme and also made reference to the City Council’s honour to pledge support for the Worsley Tourism Strategy by providing a core budget of £10,000 for the 2003/04 financial year.  He also circulated a paper concerning residents’ attitudes to tourism development in the Worsley and Boothstown ward and containing details of key messages.

M. Leber stressed the need to maximise and spread benefits to the whole of the Community Committee area indicating that the Worsley Strategy did not just relate to the Worsley Village but to the whole area.  Members supported this and welcomed the report and proposals for the strategy.

Members discussed the arrangements for publicity for the event and involvement of voluntary organisations and the procedure for establishing the Forum in April/early May.

RESOLVED:
THAT the report and proposals for the Worsley Tourism Strategy launch be supported.

178.
WORSLEY/BOOTHSTOWN HEALTH DAY - 23RD OCTOBER, 2003
A report prepared by T. Backhouse was circulated advising the Committee of the outcome of the Worsley/Boothstown Health Day which was held at Boothstown Community Centre on 23rd October, 2003.


The report contained details of -

· The main objectives of the event.

· The groups who attended on the day.

· Feedback and evaluation.

· Recommendations for future events.

· Comments and feedback.


RESOLVED:
THAT the report be noted.

179.
WORSLEY AND BOOTHSTOWN POLITICAL EXECUTIVE WALKABOUT -


8TH MARCH, 2004
Councillor K. Garrido advised Members of proposals for the Political Executive to do a “walkabout” of the Community Committee area looking at sites of development/interest.  She indicated that the proposed draft itinerary at present was to visit -

Nebitts Field, Moorside.

Beesley Green Community Centre.

Boothstown Community Centre.

Forest Park (access from Vicars Hall Lane).

Bridgewater Canal Trust - Regeneration.

Tourism Strategy - The Delph and discussion re Heritage Site.

Worsley Court House.

L. Wrightson indicated that she would welcome the Political Executive to visit Goose Field Recreational Field and that it would also be helpful if they were to see the condition of some of the walkways which were very muddy in places.

Councillor Garrido indicated that the Political Executive would consider these and visit if time allowed.

RESOLVED:
(1) THAT proposals for the walkabout be noted, and that any Community Committee Members if they wished the Political Executive to visit any particular sites to contact local Members.



(2) THAT the Chair and Deputy Chair of the Community Committee be invited to attend the walkabout with the Political Executive Group.

180.
WORSLEY/BOOTHSTOWN COMMUNITY BUDGET
A report containing details of the recommendations of the Worsley and Boothstown Community Budget Sub-Group from their meeting held on 14th January, 2004, together with the financial position statement at 30th December, 2003, was submitted.

 
RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the decisions of the Budget Sub-Group be endorsed by this Committee.




(2) THAT the financial position statement be noted.

181.
POLITICAL EXECUTIVE
Submitted the minutes of the meetings of the Political Executive held on 8th December, 2003, and 12th January, 2004.  

With regard to minute 117 of 8th December, 2003 (Library Review) B. Henson drew attention to the matter concerning using library computers out of hours for community group poster design.  S. Thompson indicated that there was strict criteria for matters such as this and that he would continue to pursue the use of the library with R. Culpin and keep her advised of the current situation.  

With regard to minute 122 of 8th December, 2003 (Prohibition of Waiting Order, Greenleach Lane, Parrfield Road) M. Hassall asked what the current position was.  Councillor B. Boyd indicated that he had been advised that it was not possible to provide stumps as there was a regulation they had to be 18 inches in from the edges of the kerb and that this was not possible and therefore double yellow lines would be provided.  Members indicated that they felt there was room for stumps to be provided.

and, requested details of the current position.

With regard to minute 130 of 8th December, 2003 (New York Marathon) Councillor K. Garrido advised Members that a quiz night was to be held at the Boothstown British Legion on 5th March.  Any sponsorship monies raised were to be donated to Weston Spirit an organisation who provide support, inspiration and motivation to young people throughout the UK.

182.
GRANTS/FUNDING AVAILABLE TO COMMUNITY GROUPS/


VOLUNTARY ORGANISATIONS
Details of grants/funding available were circulated for the information of Members of the Community Committee.  Councillor K. Garrido drew particular attention to the community use of schools budget and encouraged groups to make use of this budget.

183.
CLOSURE OF BARTON ROAD
Members requested that as much notice as possible be given to local residents and the community regarding the closure date for works on Barton Road.

Councillor B. Boyd indicated that he had e-mailed the Chairman of the Passenger Transport Executive, Councillor Roger Jones, asking that he ensure that the staff of the PTE liaise closely with Highways regarding the provision of bus services with a view to the least disruption possible being caused by the closure of Barton Road.

184.
COMMUNITY PLAN

RESOLVED:
THAT the Community Plan First Annual Report for 2001/2003 be noted.

185.
DATE AND TIME OF NEXT MEETING
It was noted that that the next meeting would be held on Wednesday, 24th March, 2004, at 7.30 p.m., at a venue to be determined.
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